From: Vijay Kaul < Vijay. Kaul @wolverhampton.gov.uk>

Sent: 13 February 2020 15:32

To: M54 to M6 Link Road <M54toM6linkroad@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> **Cc:** Williams, Emre <Emre.Williams@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>; Ian Culley

<lan.Culley@wolverhampton.gov.uk>

Subject: TR010054: M54 to M6 Link Road Project - Adequacy of consultation request

Sensitivity: NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED

Dear Emré

Thank you for the invitation to make a representation on the adequacy of consultation carried out by the applicant at pre-application stage. Whilst I was unable to access the Consultation Report and appendices with the link you provided, these were sent directly to the local authority by the applicant.

The City of Wolverhampton Council as a relevant local authority, make the following representation regarding the adequacy of the **M54 to M6 Link Road Project** consultation at pre-application stage. This representation is made in accordance with Section 55 of the Planning Act 2008 (as amended) and therefore comments on the duties set out under Sections 42, 47 and 48 of Planning Act 2008 (the Act) relating to consultation and publicity (insofar as engaging with this Council).

The City of Wolverhampton Council considers the applicant has met the duties under the Act, and therefore considers the Planning Inspectorate can accept the application for Examination.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require anything further.

Kind regards

Vijay Kaul Senior Planning Officer City of Wolverhampton Council

Tel. Office: 01902 553791 Tel. Mobile:

Email: Vijay.Kaul@wolverhampton.gov.uk

WVHOLIDAYSQUAD.CO.UK OVER 70 EVENTS THIS FEBRUARY HALF TERM FOR YOUNGSTERS

DISCLAIMER: This email and any enclosures are intended solely for the use of the named recipient. If this email has a protective marking of PROTECT or RESTRICT in its title or contents, the information within must be subject to appropriate safeguards to protect against unauthorised or unlawful

processing and against accidental loss or destruction or damage. PROTECT and RESTRICTED information should only be further shared where there is a legitimate need. If you are not the intended recipient, or responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you may not copy, disclose, distribute or use it without the authorisation of City of Wolverhampton Council. If you have received this email in error please notify us by email to postmaster@wolverhampton.gov.uk and then delete it and any attachments accompanying it. Please note that City of Wolverhampton Council do not guarantee that this message or attachments are virus free or reach you in their original form and accept no liability arising from this. Any views or opinions expressed within this email are those of the writer and may not necessarily reflect those of City of Wolverhampton Council. No contractual commitment is intended to arise from this email or attachments.